
1700 North Meridian Road * Tallahassee, FL * 32312 
850-385-5146 (phone)  850-385-0869 (fax) 

www.saintpaulsumc.org 

As a Spirit-formed living expression of the  
kingdom of God, the vision of Saint Paul's  
United Methodist Church is to glorify God 

wholeheartedly, grow the community of the 
faithful, nurture the faithfulness of that  

community. alleviate suffering wherever it is 
found and advocate for social justice 

 
 
 
 
 

The mission of Saint Paul’s United Methodist Church is to be a 
faithful community of disciples who serve as the heart, hands 
and feet of Christ so that all people come to know the love of 

God. 

Around Saint Paul’s 

This Week at Saint Paul’s 

Saint Paul’s Staff February 10, 2019 
Fifth Sunday after Epiphany 

 

Both/And: Wesley’s Theology for Today’s Church 
Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks 

ROOM KEY:  CR - Choir Room / CY - Courtyard / F -  Foundation / GP - Generations Park / L - Library /  
N - Nursery / P - Parlor / S - Sanctuary / SH - Sanders Hall / SHK - Sanders Hall Kitchen / WR - Work Room 

We encourage you to give on-line - No wallet required! It's 
fast, safe, and secure.  Use your phone's camera and hover over the   
image - most will take you directly to the webpage for online giving.  

WELCOME, GUESTS! 
We are glad you have chosen to worship with us today. Nurseries for ages infant to 
five years are located in the lower level of the sanctuary building. One of our friendly 
ushers can give directions to restrooms. 
 

AIDS FOR THE VISUALLY AND HEARING IMPAIRED  
Are available from our ushers. Kindly return the large-print hymnal at the end of wor-
ship. We, also, have hearing loops for hearing aids with t-coil technology. 
 

NAME TAGS  
Name tags help us get to know one another better. They are located in the narthexes. If 
you need a name tag, please indicate on the attendance pad so we can make one for 
you. Please wear your name tag each week during worship. 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
A wide variety of adult Sunday School classes and age-appropriate classes for children 
and youth are offered at 9:45. For details, visit the information table in Sanders Hall or 
call our office.  
 

INTERESTED IN JOINING SAINT PAUL’S? 
If you are interested in becoming a member of Saint Paul's, please indicate so on the 
attendance pad.  We will set a date for you to be received with joy! 
 

Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks, Senior Pastor     
Rev. David Gill, Pastor of Congregational 
   Care 
Cynthia Prescott, Adult Choirs  
Gaye Herndon, Music Performance Associate 
Jill Merryday, Director of Children’s Ministries 
Peggy Benton, Ministry Coordinator/ 
   Children’s Ministry Assistant 
Laurie Batten, Church Administrator 

Linda Fletcher, Publishing Specialist 
Stephanie Corry, Facilities Coordinator 
Raymond Pandley, II, Associate Director of 
     Youth Ministry 
Simon Webb, Lead Sexton 
Odis Williams, Assistant Sexton 
Betsy Gingery, Kitchen Coordinator 
Beth Wilde, Nursery Coordinator 

Financial Snapshot 
Expenses to date: $35,375.00         Average weekly expenses (2018):  $18,269.00  
Income to date: $80,327.00 

Actual  
Income: 
 

February 3 attendance:      8:30:  95     11:00: 178        Sunday School: 165 

$26,268.00 

February 3 February 10 February 17 February 24 

Monday, February 11 
8:30 am Classical Conversations/200 
11:00am Ed Wynn Luncheon/SH 
5:00 pm Manna Bagging/Faith Presby. 
 
Tuesday, February 12 
10:00am Creation Care T-shirt Bags/302 
10:00am UMW Ruth Circle/200 
6:15 pm Covenant Chancel Choir/CR 
7:00 pm Young Adults/Red Eye Café 
7:30 pm Se’lah Choir/CR 
 
Wednesday, February 13 
8:00 am Prayer Group/WR 
9:30 am Disciple’s Path/301 
3:00 pm SPARKS/200 Level 
5:15 pm Dinner/SH 
5:30 pm Preschool Music/200/202 

Wednesday, February 13 Cont. 
6:15 pm Disciple’s Path/301 
6:30 pm Financial Peace/300 
6:30 pm Knitting & Crochetiers/311 
 
Thursday, February 14 

 
Friday, February 15 
Church Office Closed 
9:00 am 
9:00 am Caring & Sharing/SHK 
12:30pm Midtown Classical/301-304 
 
Saturday, February 16 

Manna on Meridian/Faith  
  Presbyterian 
11:00am Crafty Crop/SH 

WONDERFUL WEDNESDAYS   
 Dinner in Sanders Hall - 5:15 - 6:15 p.m. Reservations due by midnight Monday
 by calling 385-5146 or online at saintpaulsumc.org. $7 adults, $3 ages 4 - 12.  
 February 13:  Tortellini with pink sauce 
 
PACESETTERS CHURCH FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON - Thursday, 

February 21, 11:30 a.m. – Lunch and classical Chinese music performance 
by internationally renowned soloist and chamber musician, Haiqiong Deng.   
Haiqiong is also the winner of the Outstanding Performance Prize at the Chi-
nese National zheng Competition in Shanghai 1995. Both of her CDs were nom-
inated for Independent Music Awards. Pacesetters luncheon will host this spe-
cial guest, a recipient of the  FSU College of Music Research Fellow.  Lunch and 
performance $10 at the door.  Please RSVP by February 19 by calling the office.  

 
SAINT PAUL’S CAMPING TRIP - Sign up for our Spring Camping Trip, 

March 22-24 at Georgia Veteran's State Park.  This weekend has been selected 
because it is the last weekend of Spring Break. Your family can extend your trip 
a day before or after.  Go to the website for more information and to  reserve 
your site!  Great fun and fellowship are planned for a wonderful weekend!  

 
SPECIAL THANKS -  Jim McConnaughhay and Don Griesheimer would like to 

thank all who have participated in Hurricane Michael debris removal teams. 
During our two trips, we have helped five families remove hurricane debris. In 
addition, we moved some debris from a garden area at First UMC in Marian-
na. It may not seem like a lot, but it means a lot to those five families.  The need 
is great and there is much still to do. 

  
In that regard, Saint Paul’s is planning a February 23 trip to an area yet to be 
determined.  If you are interested in participating, February 23, please let send 
an email to dgriesheimer@comcast.net.  Team Members can be Saint Paul’s 
members, family, friends, or people from other churches. All are welcome!  

 
GREETERS NEEDED - Can you volunteer once every two months to greet for 

worship or Sunday School? Email Peggy Benton, peggy@saintpaulsumc.org. 



Sermon Notes 

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR 
The flowers on the altar are given by Lucretia Thomas  

to the glory of God and in honor of the people of Saint Paul’s. 

8:30 & 11:00 a.m. ORDER OF WORSHIP 
Please see our ushers for large print hymnals and bulletins.   

We also have hearing loops that work with hearing aids that have t-coil technology. 

 
 Prelude Te Deum Remembered H. Hughes, S.M.  

 Welcome and Announcements 

 Choral Call to Worship (11:00)      
  There’s Something About That Name B. Gaither  

* Opening Hymn Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing UMH 400 

* Affirmation of Faith    Affirmation from Romans 8:35, 37-39 UMH 887 

 Gloria Patri 

 Pastoral Prayer and Lord’s Prayer   

 Anthem (11:00) The Lord is My Shepherd A. Pote  

 Children’s Chat 

 Scripture Mark 12:28-34 New Testament pg. 49 

 Sermon Both/And: Wesley’s Theology for Today 
  Part 5: Head and Heart 
  Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks 

 Offering Meditation on ‘Beautiful Savior’ C. Mokelbust 
  Handbell Choir 

* Doxology 

 Sacrament of Holy Communion (8:30) 

* Closing Hymn Jesus, Thine All-Victorious Love UMH 422 

 Benediction Blessings of Love 
  SPUMC Children 

 Postlude Grand Jeu J. A. Guilain 

 
 

Around Saint Paul’s 

MUSIC AT SAINT PAUL’S -  
Youth Choir meets this afternoon at 4:30. We’re working on our percussion 
story and anthem for Palm Sunday.  We’ll sing in worship on March 10 for the 
11:00 a.m. service. 
Handbell Choir will rehearse this evening at 6:00. Our next scheduled playing 
date is March 10, 8:30 and 11:00 a.m. services. 
SPARKS Children’s Choir will be singing for the 11:00 a.m. service on Febru-
ary 17. We are having so much fun preparing for our spring musical, Down By the 
Creekbank. All children in grades K-5 are invited to join in. We rehearse during 
SPARKS time on Wednesday afternoons. 
Preschool and Parent and Me Music Groups meet Wednesdays at 5:30 in 
Rooms 200 and 202. We would love for your children to join us for developmen-
tally appropriate music activities including singing, playing instruments, and creative 
movement. Contact Gaye Herndon (gaye@saintpaulsumc.org) or Stephany Ny-
strand (stephanymusictherapy@yahoo.com) for more info.     

 
JOIN US FOR CRAFTY CREATION CARE TUESDAYS - Most Tuesdays, 

our Creation Care team meets at 10:30 a.m. in room 302 to turn t-shirts into 
reusable bags that we donate to Manna on Meridian for produce bags. We are an 
intergenerational group that has a lot of fun cutting, sewing, and laughing our way 
through 200 bags a month! All are welcome, and no experience is required. Email 
Cara at Cares4Creation@gmail.com to be added to the list.  

 
UNITED METHODIST WOMEN RUTH CIRCLE - Tuesday, February 12, 

10:00 a.m., in room 200 (Burleigh Law classroom). Our speaker will be a member of 
the Saint Paul’s Hurricane Michael Relief Team. If you’ve not attended a circle 
meeting for a while, or if you’ve never been, we hope you’ll come join us. All 
women of the church are welcome. For more information contact Peggy Harter, 
878-1343.  

 
A DISCIPLE’S PATH STUDY - A Disciple’s Path is an engaging approach to       

discipleship from a distinctly Wesleyan perspective. Whether used as an introduc-
tion for new members or a renewal course for existing members, the program 
guides individuals to take the next step in discipleship and become dynamic,     
engaged followers of Jesus Christ.  A Disciple’s Path will be offered at Saint Paul’s 
UMC beginning Wednesday, February 13.  An evening class will meet at 6:15 p.m. 
in Room 301 and a morning class will meet at 9:00 a.m. in Room 301.  Free child-
care with a reservation when you sign up. Please call the church office to reserve 
your materials.  Cost of materials is $12.00  

 
CRAFTY CROP - We are crafting with a purpose for The Alzheimer’s Project.  On 

February 16, our Crafty Crop (11:00 a.m.-11:00 p.m.) will host a special card-
making fundraiser to support TAP from (1:00 - 4:00 p.m.).  $10 donation will   
allow you to make four stampin’up cards, two of which will be given to TAP to 
use in their service and two will be yours to take home!  Come join the fun!  For 
more information, contact Jill Merryday.  

 
COACH BOBBY BOWDEN AT WESLEY FOUNDATION - Saturday, 

February 16, enjoy a delicious catered dinner, hear some great football stories and 
learn about legendary football Coach Bobby Bowden.  The event begins at 6:00 
p.m. at the Wesley Foundation. Tickets are $40/person and can be purchased 
online or in person with a board or staff member.  Have questions?  Email tick-
ets@fsuwesley.com or call 850-222-0251. 

 
SOUL FOOD BAGGING - PLEASE NOTE the time for Soul Food bagging is 

now 10:30 a.m.  This occurs in The Foundation on the Wednesday before the last 
Saturday of each month. For additional information, please contact Belinda 
McClellan at 850-212-0774.  

 

BIBLICAL TEXTS 

The peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and your 
minds in Christ Jesus.  (Philippians 4:7) 

You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with 
all your mind, and with all your strength.  (Mark 12:30) 
 
JOHN WESLEY TEXT 
We are then simple of heart when the eye of our mind is singly fixed on God; 
when in all things we aim at God alone, as our God, our portion, our strength, 
our happiness, our exceeding great reward, our all in time and eternity. This is 
simplicity: when a steady view, a single intention of promoting [God’s] glory, of 
doing and suffering his blessed will, runs through our whole soul, fills all our 
heart, and is the constant spring of all our thoughts, desires, and purposes. 
(Witness of Our Own Spirit) 

CONGRATULATIONS TO . . . 
Alicia and Jonathan Batailles on the birth of their daughter, 

Mary Jo Batailles, born February 2, 2019. She is a 
sister to Frankie and granddaughter of Jo Ellen Brown. 
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3:00 pm SPARKS/200 Level 
5:15 pm Dinner/SH 
5:30 pm Preschool Music/200/202 

Wednesday, February 13 Cont. 
6:15 pm Disciple’s Path/301 
6:30 pm Financial Peace/300 
6:30 pm Knitting & Crochetiers/311 
 
Thursday, February 14 

 
Friday, February 15 
Church Office Closed 
9:00 am 
9:00 am Caring & Sharing/SHK 
12:30pm Midtown Classical/301-304 
 
Saturday, February 16 

Manna on Meridian/Faith  
  Presbyterian 
11:00am Crafty Crop/SH 

WONDERFUL WEDNESDAYS   
 Dinner in Sanders Hall - 5:15 - 6:15 p.m. Reservations due by midnight Monday
 by calling 385-5146 or online at saintpaulsumc.org. $7 adults, $3 ages 4 - 12.  
 February 13:  Tortellini with pink sauce 
 
PACESETTERS CHURCH FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON - Thursday, 

February 21, 11:30 a.m. – Lunch and classical Chinese music performance 
by internationally renowned soloist and chamber musician, Haiqiong Deng.   
Haiqiong is also the winner of the Outstanding Performance Prize at the Chi-
nese National zheng Competition in Shanghai 1995. Both of her CDs were nom-
inated for Independent Music Awards. Pacesetters luncheon will host this spe-
cial guest, a recipient of the  FSU College of Music Research Fellow.  Lunch and 
performance $10 at the door.  Please RSVP by February 19 by calling the office.  

 
SAINT PAUL’S CAMPING TRIP - Sign up for our Spring Camping Trip, 

March 22-24 at Georgia Veteran's State Park.  This weekend has been selected 
because it is the last weekend of Spring Break. Your family can extend your trip 
a day before or after.  Go to the website for more information and to  reserve 
your site!  Great fun and fellowship are planned for a wonderful weekend!  

 
SPECIAL THANKS -  Jim McConnaughhay and Don Griesheimer would like to 

thank all who have participated in Hurricane Michael debris removal teams. 
During our two trips, we have helped five families remove hurricane debris. In 
addition, we moved some debris from a garden area at First UMC in Marian-
na. It may not seem like a lot, but it means a lot to those five families.  The need 
is great and there is much still to do. 

  
In that regard, Saint Paul’s is planning a February 23 trip to an area yet to be 
determined.  If you are interested in participating, February 23, please let send 
an email to dgriesheimer@comcast.net.  Team Members can be Saint Paul’s 
members, family, friends, or people from other churches. All are welcome!  

 
GREETERS NEEDED - Can you volunteer once every two months to greet for 

worship or Sunday School? Email Peggy Benton, peggy@saintpaulsumc.org. 
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The mission of Saint Paul’s United Methodist Church is to be a 
faithful community of disciples who serve as the heart, hands 
and feet of Christ so that all people come to know the love of 
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Around Saint Paul’s 

This Week at Saint Paul’s 

Saint Paul’s Staff February 10, 2019 
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Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks 
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Are available from our ushers. Kindly return the large-print hymnal at the end of wor-
ship. We, also, have hearing loops for hearing aids with t-coil technology. 
 

NAME TAGS  
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Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks, Senior Pastor     
Rev. David Gill, Pastor of Congregational 
   Care 
Cynthia Prescott, Adult Choirs  
Gaye Herndon, Music Performance Associate 
Jill Merryday, Director of Children’s Ministries 
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Beth Wilde, Nursery Coordinator 

Financial Snapshot 
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Income to date: $80,327.00 

Actual  
Income: 
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a day before or after.  Go to the website for more information and to  reserve 
your site!  Great fun and fellowship are planned for a wonderful weekend!  
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